
 
 

BOROUGH OF CHURCHILL 
2300 WILLIAM PENN HIGHWAY 

PITTSBURGH, PA  15235 
 

Public Hearing – Ordinance No. 750                                                                                   August 5, 2019 
 
A Public Hearing of the Council of the Borough of Churchill was held in the Municipal Building on 
Monday, August 5, 2019 and was called to order by Mr. Dworin at 7:05 p.m.  Members present included 
Mses. Law, Greco and Yankes, Messrs. Collins, DeFranco, McDowell and Mayor Gamrat.  Also present 
were Borough Manager/Secretary Donna J. Perry and Solicitor Gavin Robb. 
 
 Mr. Dworin along with Mr. Robb gave a brief description of the proposed Ordinance No. 750. 
 
 Lafe Metz – 301 Grant Street, Pittsburgh was here representing the Hillwood Development 
Company.  He has concerns with the zoning amendment and was here to object the passing of it. 
 
 Carl Rothenberger – 1720 Williamsburg Place talked about the strong potential benefits to this 
project. 
 
 Lowell Mate – 27 Churchill Road said that as a member of the Planning Commission he is 
questioning the proposed ordinance and asking what it would accomplish. 
 
 R.F. Culbertson – 17 Churchill Road spoke about the proposed ordinance. 
 
 Charles DiLereto – 247 Marshall Road is a partner in Churchill Crossings.  He spoke about the use 
of the former Westinghouse facility. 
 
 Wende Mate – 27 Churchill Road spoke about the proposed ordinance. 
 
 Adam Hanson – 2020 Reese Run Road of Churchill Crossing said he wanted to redevelop the 
community and asked us not to shut this down by rezoning this area. 
 
 Ken Balkey – 2007 Hampstead Drive asked if Westinghouse was able to remain at this site. 
 
 The public hearing closed at 7:30 p.m. 


